
INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

May 8, 2020 
 

PRESENT: Cerri Banks, Mary Lou Bates, Joerg Bibow; Grace Burton, Vice Chair; Sean 
Campbell; Abby Ciccarone ’22; Greg Gerbi; Philip A. Glotzbach, Chair; Michelle Hubbs; 
Carolyn Lundy; Martin Mbugua; Jennifer Mueller; Kendrah Murphy; Donna Ng; Michael Orr; 
Joe Porter; David Robakidze ’20; Levi Rogers; Joseph Stankovich; Dwane Sterling; Amy 
Tweedy; Peter von Allmen; and Joshua C. Woodfork.  
 
ABSENT: None. 
 
The meeting was held via Zoom and called to order at 10:32 a.m. by Chair President 
Glotzbach. 
 

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes from the May 1, 2020 Extended Meeting.  
To allow for ample review of the draft meeting minutes of May 1, a recommendation was made 
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financial flexibility.  With tax-exempt interest rates currently at all-time historic ten-year lows, 
VP Ng proposed that the $30M in unrestricted cash approved in February 2019 for the Center for 
Integrated Sciences (CIS), be maintained in cash and new debt be issued in this amount to fund 
CIS.  The $30M could be placed into liquid investments such as a savings account and/or a 
portion of the endowment to improve and preserve our cash flexibility until we know more about 
changes to the fall semester and their financial implications for the College. 
 
The proposal also would allow the College to refinance $26.3M in 
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d) Financial Planning 
VP Ng reminded IPPC that COVID-19 has affected the budget in many significant ways.  
Finance and Administration remains ready to evaluate the 
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to the structure of the healthcare 


